THIS IS A DECISION PAPER 
TO: 		Members of the Hardin County Board of Education 
FROM: 		Teresa Morgan, Superintendent.  
DATE: 		January 16, 2025
SUBJECT:  	North Middle School 8th Graders to Washington, D.C., via commercial carrier from May 28-31, 2026
REQUEST: 
We seek approval for the transportation of 100 8th-grade students for the 2025-26 class along with North Middle School staff and chaperones, via a commercial carrier for cost and time efficiency provided by World Strides Education Travel and Experiences to  Washington, D.C. from May 28 – 31, 2026, coinciding with the end of the school year. We have also identified potential snow dates in June if necessary. Our preparations are underway to ensure students have ample time to explore available financial scholarships and payment options for this trip.  

This journey is designed to offer a comprehensive experience for our 8th-grade students for the 2025-26 school year. It will allow them to apply the life skills they have learned, serve as their inaugural trip outside the state, and deepen their comprehension of the social studies curriculum they will study.  
This journey's expense is $1160.00, which encompasses 4 days and 3 nights, along with all transportation, accommodations, entrance fees, and meals. Families also have the option to purchase trip insurance for an additional $189. Since our trip falls outside the school calendar, fee waivers will not be necessary. We will ensure a chaperone-to-student ratio of 1:10 that includes administrators, teachers, and parents. By organizing this trip in advance, we provide our students the opportunity to pay for their trip in smaller installments, thus making it more financially manageable for them.  
We are scheduled to tour the White House, Capital Building, Arlington National Cemetery, Smithsonian Institution, the Pentagon, Mount Vernon, the Holocaust Museum, and the National Mall.  
With the Board’s approval, NMS students will depart on May 28th and return on May 31st, provided there are no snow days that need to be accounted for. If any makeup days are required, our travel schedule will shift to June accordingly. Students will not lose any school days due to this trip. 
Approving this trip at this time will give our students and their families ample opportunity to organize and get ready for the journey.  
RECOMMENDATION: 
I recommend that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the trip for the 2025-26 NMS 8th grade class to travel to Washington D.C., scheduled from May 28-31, 2026, using a commercial carrier for cost and time efficiency.  
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